{StreetAddress}
April ______ 2012
Honorable 
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

 

Re: H.R. 2102, the FCC Technical Resource Enhancement Act
 

Dear Representative                             :

I am a resident of your Congressional District and a member of the Society of Broadcast Engineers, Incorporated. I am writing to you today to ask that you please cosponsor H.R. 2102, the FCC Technical Resource Enhancement Act (the “Tech Act”). The Tech Act is an important component in insuring first-hand competence at the Commission’s policymaking level. It would permit each FCC Commissioner to appoint an electrical engineer or computer scientist as an additional professional staff assistant, to provide the Commissioner with technical consultation and provide technical liaison with the FCC Bureaus.  The Congressional Budget Office estimated late last year that the net cost of this legislation will be “insignificant.” Its value far exceeds the negligible cost, as it will reduce the potential for time-consuming, costly, and sometimes irreversible FCC errors. 


As a telecommunications professional, I am well-aware that the FCC routinely makes decisions on extremely complex technical and scientific topics. Since 1982, however, it has done so with decreasing and now virtually nonexistent engineering or scientific expertise in the Commissioners’ offices. That lack of expertise is reflected in recent FCC missteps, including the “Lightsquared” proceeding and the Broadband Over Power Line Systems docket. Spectrum management, including implementation of the National Broadband Plan is as much a science as it is a matter of economic analysis. Errors in the science of spectrum allocations are costly and result in substantial delays in the implementation of new services and technologies. Staff available to inform each FCC Commissioner on technical aspects of issues before the agency is vital in order to insure thorough, competent FCC decision making. The Commission’s Office of Engineering and Technology, though competent, is not in any sense a substitute for providing each Commissioner with an independent basis for evaluating varied, complex and competing technical challenges. 
 


H.R. 2102 will restore technical credibility to this agency at no cost to the taxpayer. Please cosponsor this Bill and help the Society of Broadcast Engineers move the legislation forward. Thank you for your consideration of my concern.

 

Sincerely,

________________________________
